Glasgow LMC LTD E-news – July 2012
Dear Colleagues,

Welcome to our latest edition of the LMC’s electronic newsletter. We hope you find the information it contains useful.  
C

ommittee News
LMC and GP Subcommittee Elections 

Following our spring elections we welcome to the Committee the following new members.  Please note there were no elections for the Lomond area as Drs Stephen Dunn, Kathryn McLachlan and Chris Tervit serve until 2014.  
Clyde – Sub-district Inverclyde
Dr Alan Petrie, Greenock who joins Dr Maureen Smith as representative for Inverclyde.

Clyde – Sub-district Renfrew
Drs Maureen Byrne, John Dempster, Johnstone and Dr Paul Miller, Glenburn together with Drs John Ip and Murray Macpherson.
Eastern District
Dr Ronnie Burns, Parkhead Health Centre joins Drs Sean Kennedy, William Macphee, Robert McNeill, Jim O’Neil, Paul Ryan and Andrew Townsley.
Northern District

Dr Kerri Neylon, Maryhill Heath Centre joins Drs Georgina Brown, Norrie Gaw, Ian Gordon, Jim Mackenzie, Petra Sambale and Raymund White.
South – East District
Dr Mohammed Sharif joins Drs Douglas Colville, Michael Haughney, Keith McIntyre and Peter Wiggins.  There are now two vacancies for the South-East and if any of our South-East colleagues are interested in joining us, please contact the office for further information.

South-West District
Dr Mark Fawcett, Cessnock was re-elected and joins Dr Bob Mair.  There are still a number of 

vacancies in the South-West and if any of our colleagues in this area would like to join Drs Fawcett and Mair please contact the office for further information.

Western District
Dr Andrew McCall, Victoria Park, joins Drs Peter Cawston, Alan McDevitt, John Nugent, Alex Potter, Jean Powell, Devendra Singh and Alastair Taylor.

Sessional Representation
Drs Caroline Holms and Patricia Moultrie continue to serve until 2014.

Outgoing Members
Dr Colin Brown, Glenburn, one of our IT gurus and a previous medical secretary with Argyll & Clyde LMC.  Colin was a member of our Executive Committee and one of our representatives to the Scottish General Practitioner’s Committee (SGPC). 

Dr Richard Groden, Tollcross was our LMC Treasurer for many years and a member of our Executive Committee.  Over the years Richard has also represented the LMC at both Scottish and UK LMC conferences.  
Dr Gary Hamilton, Clarkston has in his time with the Committee represented Glasgow LMC at SGPC and Scottish and UK LMC Conferences.  Gary was also very involved in the appraisal process for GG&C.   

Dr John McLaughlin, Kirkintilloch joined the Committee following a conversation with a Committee member at an educational event, was subsequently co-opted, then elected, and served for 8 years for his sins.   
Dr Nigel Pexton, Giffnock has represented the GP Subcommittee on Paediatric, Respiratory, Laboratory and Diagnostics GG&C NHS Board and National Groups.  

Dr Arun Rai, Clydebank was one of our representatives at the annual Scottish LMC conference and proposed and spoke to GLMC conference motions in 2010, 2011 and 2012.
The contributions made by all our outgoing members will be sadly missed and we wish them all every success for the future.  

Glasgow LMC Medical Secretariat

Dr Murray MacPherson stepped down from the LMC Medical Secretariat in June. Murray has been active in the LMC/GP Subcommittee and national medico-politics since the days of old Argyll and Clyde health board.  He has been very involved as LMC lead in Enhanced Services and in particular the LES programme and Keep Well. His experience and good humour will be missed in the LMC secretariat.
 
Scottish General Practitioner’s Committee
Dr Dean Marshall steps down as SGPC Chairman after 6 years of leadership. Glasgow LMC also takes this opportunity to thank Dr Marshall for the work he has done for Scottish GPs and wishes him all the best for the future.

Dr Alan McDevitt, Glasgow LMC was elected as the new Chairman of SGPC at its meeting in June and takes up his new post in late August. SGPC’s gain is our loss and, whilst Alan will remain an ordinary member of the LMC for the West sector, he will, regrettably, be standing down from the medical secretariat.  

Glasgow LMC SGPC representatives for 2012/13 are Drs Georgina Brown, Douglas Colville, Michael Haughney, John Ip. Patricia Moultrie and Jim O’Neil.

Scottish General Practitioner’s Committee – Who are they?
The Scottish General Practitioners Committee (SGPC) is a subcommittee of the General Practitioners Committee (GPC) and represents all General Practitioners in Scotland. Its membership includes directly elected representatives from every LMC in Scotland, members of GPC resident in Scotland and elected to Scottish regional constituencies, GPC members resident in Scotland who were elected from the UK LMC Conference of representatives, GPC members resident in Scotland elected from the BMA ARM for the constituency of Scotland.  Other appointments include representation from RCGP, the Consultant’s Committee, Medical Academia, GP Registrars and Sessional GPs.  

Functions of the Scottish General Practitioners Committee

To consider and report to the General Practitioners Committee on those matters which are peculiar to Scotland in relation to practitioners providing or performing primary medical services under the National Health Service (Scotland) Act 1978 and any Acts amending or consolidating the same; to report on any matters specially referred to it by GPC; to confer with the Scottish Government Health Department as representing the views of general medical practitioners in Scotland on any subjects relating to the work of the National Health Service Acts and the NHS (Primary Care) Act 1997 and any Acts amending or consolidating the same in Scotland as distinct from those which are common to all general medical practitioners and generally to keep the General Practitioners Committee in touch with Local Medical Committees (GP) in Scotland. © SGPC
B

MA Ballot

We have been advised that around 69% of GPs in Greater Glasgow and Clyde took part in the BMA’s Industrial Action on June 21st.  It is as yet unknown what further action will be taken.  GPs can obtain guidance on Industrial Action on the BMA website.  Please also note that the BMA website has been recently upgraded and links you might have held to the old web-pages will no longer work.  The BMA links on the LMC website will be updated and refreshed over the summer.  
E

nd of Year Report

Practice expressed concern at the inclusion of questions about the availability of practice leaflets in various languages and formats. Whilst practices have to ensure they consider their obligations under the Equalities Act, we have established that practices did not have to complete that section. Whilst this is too late for this year’s report we have established that any changes to the annual report should be discussed with the LMC in advance.

E

xtended Hours DES

We had been very concerned at the suggestion that practices undertaking the DES might have to allow “walk-ins”. You will have received the clarification we sought from SGPC and the subsequent agreement from the Board that this is not the case.  Further clarification has on the frequency of extended hours for smaller practices of less than 3,000 patients has also just recently gone out to practices.  
C

hickenpox Exposure during Pregnancy
The Obstetric Guideline now states that the patient should contact her midwife who will arrange testing and administration of Immunoglobulin if appropriate.  Information on this will appear in “Postscript” and the PHPU newsletter soon.

P

rotecting Vulnerable Groups
The Health Board have been doing PVG checks on all new doctors entering the Performers List since December 2011. Over the next 3 years, the Board will be doing PVG checks on all the existing doctors on the Performers List. This process will begin with Sessional doctors initially and then going onto salaried GPs and GP partners. Until this process is completely fully, locum doctors may wish to apply for a "scheme membership statement" from Disclosure Scotland to assist them in their day to day work in practices. The PVG legislation puts a legal responsibility onto employers (including employing GP practices) to ensure that the employed or contracted person has not been barred from working with vulnerable groups.

 

Practices will also be required to carry out PVG checks on their employed staff such as nurses, HCA and any non clinical staff may have one-to-one contact with patients or vulnerable groups. However, we have been advised that there is no rush for this because Disclosure Scotland do not want a deluge of requests all at once. Can we suggest that you request the necessary paperwork meantime and complete and return at your leisure.

P

arenteral Methotrexate

We have just heard that this will be funded as part of the Near Patient Testing LES from July 2012. Further information will be sent from Primary Care Support.

C

linical Services Review

The health Board is carrying out this review over the next 6 months and 2 members of the LMC will attend each of the subgroups. The subgroups are Emergency and Trauma Care, Child and Maternal Health, Chronic Disease Management, Population Health Needs, Planned care, Cancer and Older people’s services.

C

hanges to Lab Specimen Collections
We were all surprised (i.e. no-one told us about it!) to see the note about the changes to lab collection of specimens. We did complain and asked for a meeting to discuss the implications for practices as well as the reasons for the changes. As a result we hope the updated information sent to practices was helpful.
H

ospital Doctors asking GPs to follow up their results
Dr David Stewart Lead Medical Director for Acute Services has written (again) to Hospital colleagues reminding them of their responsibility to follow up and act upon any tests they arrange.  
H

ospitals issuing Fit Notes
The new Hospital Inpatient booklet will now contain the statement “If you need a Medical Certificate you can obtain one from your nurse”. We welcome this hopefully as a sign that this will become the norm.  In the meantime can we ask colleagues to formally complain to the ward, department or hospital doctor who will not give a patient a fit note if needed.
E

lectronic Data Transfer (EDT)
Electronic Document Transfer or EDT enables hospitals to send letters directly into DOCMAN at the practice. This will speed up communication and avoid hospital departments printing out letters to send only for the practices to scan them back in. North Glasgow has been first to implement EDT. Almost all practices in the north of the city are EDT enabled and the rest of the Board area including Camglen will be migrated soon. GRI A&E, Chest Pain and Palpitation services and Cancer MDT letters are currently EDT enabled. This is a phased project and as time goes on, more hospital departments will be EDT enabled.

 

S

erver Upgrades

Those practices that were not part of the GPASS Replacement process will soon have their server upgraded to the updated model. This will take up to 2 days downtime and practices are advised to liaise closely with the IT team for support during this process.

 

S

CI Gateway

For the first time in March 2012, 100% of all GP referrals to consultant led care as done on SCI Gateway. Well done!

The LMC reminds practices that Urgent referrals should not be 'parked' on SCI Gateway and should be sent as soon as possible. Test or scan results are all accessible by hospital doctors on the Clinical Portal and therefore there is no need to delay these urgent referrals.
D

istrict Nurse (DN) Review

The review process is continuing and the LMC is actively involved with 2 GP representatives at every meeting. Our role is defending the practice team and the services provided by the district nurses. The LMC would like to hear from you of any positive or negative experiences you have locally with regards to any changes in DN services.

I

ntegration of Health and Social Care in Scotland  
“The Scottish Government has recently sent out this consultation which will close in September 2012.The consultation sets out proposals to inform and change the way that the NHS and Local Authorities work together and in partnership with the third and independent sectors.  Proposals include changes to how adult health and social care services are planned and delivered, aiming towards a seamless experience from the perspective of the patient, service user or carer.  The consultation paper also outline improvements to integrating health and social care services, not only for older people but also for all adult health and social care services. BMA Scotland is coordinating a response as will the LMC. However, we would strongly encouraged GPs to also submit their own responses”. © SGPC
http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Topics/Health/care/IntegrationAdultHealthSocialCare
T

he Alcohol (Minimum Pricing) (Scotland) Bill  
“This Bill was passed on 24 May 2012.  the Scottish Government hopes it will be introduced by the summer of 2013. It is estimated that a minimum price of 50p per unit would mean 60 fewer deaths and 1,600 fewer hospital admissions in the first year of introduction”. © SGPC
N

urse and Pharmacist Independent Prescribing of Controlled Drugs  
“The government has agreed changes to the Misuse of Drugs Regulations 2001 relating to nurse and pharmacist independent prescribing of controlled drugs (Misuse of Drugs (Amendment No.2) (England, Wales and Scotland) Regulations 2012 (Statutory Instrument 2012/973)), which came into force on 23 April 2012. 
The changes mean that nurses and pharmacists registered as independent prescribers will be able to prescribe controlled drugs where it is clinically appropriate and within their professional competence. They will also be able to mix a controlled drug with another medicine for patients who need drugs intravenously, as well as supply or administer morphine and diamorphine under Patient Group Directions (PGDs), for urgent treatment of very sick or critically injured groups of patients”. © GPC News 

S

moking Indicators in QOF Business Rules 
“GPC has been informed that there is an error in the current business rules (v22) regarding the QOF indicators Smoking6 and Smoking8. The business rules currently state that there has to be a referral date AND a delivery of pharmacological agent date for a patient to belong to the numerator (i.e. a code is needed both from the REFERSSA codeset AND a code from the PHARM dataset). GPC queried this with NICE who confirmed that the intention of the indicator is to get practices to offer support and treatment with the emphasis on ‘offer’ not the patient ‘accepting’. They have therefore agreed to merge the two code clusters for PHARM_COD and REFERSSSA_COD, which means only one code will be required to cover both 'referral and treatment'. This was changed in the April READ code release”. © GPC News 

U

pdated Focus on Vaccines and Immunisations  
“The Focus on vaccines and immunisations guidance, which was originally published in 2004, has now been updated following the publication of the amendments to the Additional Services section of the NHS Regulations 2004 (Annex BA of the Statement of Financial Entitlements) on 30 April 2012. 
In 2004, everything in the Red Book was transferred unchanged and carried into the new GMS contract as an additional service. These regulations became out of date because of changes in the vaccines themselves and continued to contain inappropriate references, such as smallpox. This did not prevent their being carried over into the new contract. The amendments to the SFE now reflect current practice and attempts to clarify the previous regulations to make them fully up to date, and are not intended to introduce any new work. 

The Amendments to the SFE are also available on the Department of Health website”. © GPC News 
Can we also remind practices that they can  charge their registered patients for prescribing and administering vaccines only in relation to travel and only for vaccines which are not available for travel on the NHS.

C

hanges to the Community Pharmacy Medicines Use Review (MUR) Service   
“From 1 July 2012 changes will be made to the community pharmacy Medicines Use Review (MUR) service. The main changes that will affect GPs are the introduction of a feedback form which will be used by pharmacists to inform GPs of any issues that arise during the MUR consultation and the removal of the requirement for pharmacists to inform GPs that an MUR has taken place when no recommendation has been made by the pharmacist to the GP. These new requirements are subject to a change of directions in due course. Further information on the changes can be found on the NHS Employers website”. © GPC News 
C

ertificates, Reports, Monitoring

Changes to Group 1 and Group 2 Driver licensing Standards for Vision 

The DVLA driver licensing standards for vision have now changed. In summary: 
Group 1 (cars and motorcycles): applicants and licence holders will need to have a visual acuity of 6/12 (0.5 decimal) as well as being able to read the number plate from the prescribed distance. 

Visual field: the present standard of a total field width of 120 degrees remains but in addition, there will need to be a field of at least 50 degrees on each side.

Group 2 (buses and lorries): applicants and licence holders must have a visual acuity, using corrective lenses if necessary, of at least 6/7.5 (0.8 decimal) in the better eye and at least 6/12 (0.5 decimal) in the other eye. If corrective lenses are worn, an uncorrected acuity in each eye of at least 3/60 (0.05 decimal) is needed. All Group 2 drivers must also meet all the Group 1 visual acuity standards as outlined above. Where glasses are worn to meet the minimum standard for driving, they should have a corrective power of no more than plus eight (+8) dioptres. 

The full standards are available on the DVLA website in the Medical Information section.  Diabetes UK also has information about the recent changes available on their website. © GPC News 
Referrals for Private Treatment
Can we please remind practices once again that they cannot charge their registered patients for referral to a private healthcare provider.  

Data Protection Act and Requests for Copies of Patient Records by Insurance Companies
There is a growing concern in General Practice about the number of Subject Access Requests (SARs) for copies of complete patient records from insurance companies.  There are a number of issues we would like to draw to your attention:-
1. Patient consent needs to include the patient’s signature.  

2. You should consider checking that the patient is aware that their whole record (from the day they were born to present day) has been requested. Some practices that followed this advice have discovered that some of their patients were unaware of this and were extremely unhappy. When the patients subsequently withdrew their consent, the insurance company requested a GPR (5 in single week in a one practice alone).  
Can we also ask practices to let us know of any instances were patients have withdrawn consent and the details of the insurance company who made the original request.  The information will be extremely helpful for GPC who are currently seeking UK Government help in addressing this and other issues around copying of patient notes.  It has come to light that, as some companies did not disclose that the whole record would be sought, a number of patients have not given their informed consent as required under the Act.   
3. The record should not be copied/printed off until the required fee has been paid and cleared in your bank account.  The maximum a practice can charge is £10 for records held solely on computer and up to £50 for wholly paper records or a mix of paper and computer records.  This charge also includes postage.
4. Once the fee has been paid, the practice has forty days to send the copy to the insurance company but it must arrive in the company’s office no later than day 40. 
5. Ensure that the patient is informed they should get the printout back from the insurers as the practice will not produce further copies of the same information under the DPA so they need to keep hold of  the copies in case they need it for any future insurance (or other third party) application.
6. Inform the patient that once the record leaves your safe keeping you are no longer the data controller for the copy of the record and are not liable for any inappropriate access or circulation of information held in the record.
We have also sent to practices a very useful protocol from Devon LMC which might be of use to you. Our thanks to Dr Mark Sanford-Wood, Executive Chair of Devon LMC for sharing this with us.

BMA Guidance on Firearms Licensing 

“The BMA has had further meetings with the Association of Chief Police Officers (ACPO) and the Information Commission’s Office (ICO) to discuss the letters being sent from the police to GPs to enquire whether there is any medical information that might have a bearing on the individual’s suitability to hold a firearm. 

GPC are aware that the current system of obtaining information is causing concern for GPs. The BMA and ACPO are looking for a longer and more enduring solution, however owing to the current legislation governing firearms licensing it is anticipated that this will take longer than expected. 

In the interim, the BMA has agreed that the letters will continue to be sent out to doctors. Doctors are reminded that they are under no obligation to respond to these letters, but should they decide not to, doctors should inform the police as it will otherwise be assumed that there is nothing relevant on the medical record. 

Where doctors are happy to respond to these letters, consent to the disclosure of any information should be sought as the letter does not currently indicate that consent has been given. If the patient does not consent to disclosure, this should ordinarily be respected, although the police must be informed to that effect. If, however, the doctor believes that the patient presents an immediate risk of serious harm to themselves or others, information should be disclosed even in the face of an explicit refusal. 

Although the current letter from the police states that it does not have to be retained, the BMA has been advised doctors can record the request for information in the medical record and indicate what action, if any, they have undertaken. We are seeking to change the wording of the letter to reflect the position. 

There is no nationally agreed fee for this work. It is the BMA’s view that the police should pay for any work, but we are aware that the police do not accept this view. Serious concerns about a person’s suitability will always take precedent over payment”. © GPC News 
NPT Monitoring
Practices who have signed up to the NPT LES are only contracted to carry out the monitoring specified in the specification.  The levels of monitoring detailed in the specification were set by the Enhanced Services and QoF Workgroup and secondary care clinicians.  Any requests for monitoring over and above this will not be remunerated and is unfunded work.  Practices should inform specialists that the monitoring will be done as per the monitoring specification.
Restraint Consent Form
GPs being asked to sign a form granting permission for bedrails and bumpers to be used in a care home.  GPs are not obliged to complete this form.  It is for the home and/or the patients’ guardian or carer to determine what is or is not appropriate for the patients in their care.  
Another Slightly Different Insurance Request
An insurance company received a SAR request from a patient who wished to see what health information the insurance company held about them. The insurance company, whilst recognising that they had to provide this information, decided that they also couldn’t disclose anything that was likely to cause serious harm to the physical or mental health of the patient or anyone else.  The insurance company’s way around this difficulty was to simply ask the patient’s GP to review the medical record and forward to the patient (within the 40 day timeframe) any information that was not exempted under the order.  
The insurance company also wanted the GP to complete and send back a form to confirm that this had been done.  We think you know the answer but just in case……..  This falls to the insurance company as data controller and has nothing whatsoever to do with the GP.  The insurance company, especially given its size, (60,000 employees around the world) should have their own doctors’ review the record and forward the information to the patient themselves.  
Payments to Practices from Non-NHS Bodies  

“The GPC had recently received a request for advice with regard to local enhanced service (LES) payments from non-NHS or third party bodies (e.g. third sector organisations).  Payments made to practices from a non-NHS funding stream can affect superannuation and notional rent payments, as they are likely to be deemed as payments for private practice. 

Any additional activity that GPs undertake that is not arranged directly via NHS bodies is not superannuable. Practices should not sign up to any additional arrangements unless they are sure they are superannuable first. 

The GPC will be publishing guidance in the future to remind practices and LMCs how to create a LES in terms of arrangements with local authorities and other parties. National discussions regarding LESs generally are also being actively pursued”.© GPC News
Medication Contra Indication Form
A number of practices have been in contact about requests from care homes to complete a “treatment for” column in a medication contra indication form that the homes retain in their residents’ files.  We can see no valid reason why the homes would be asking GPs for this information.  The 'National Care Standards - Care Homes for Older People' document, Standard 15, criteria 5 states-

"If you have any questions or need advice about your medication which the staff cannot answer, they will help you to get the advice from your community pharmacist, GP or another member of the primary care team."
We  would suggest that it is unnecessary and unwarranted to ask the GP for each and every reason why a patient is on a medication and have written to the care home reiterating this.

GPs are not obliged to complete these forms.   
E

nhanced GP Training 
“The RCGP's educational proposal for extending the GP training programme to four years was approved by the Medical Programme Board on April 18. This follows an agreement between the RCGP, COGPED, COPMED and GPC on a set of principles for the implementation of the enhanced programme. An agreement will be required between the aforementioned organisations as to how the implementation will work in practice, and the proposal remains subject to confirmation by Medical Education England on 26 June.   Full details of the proposal can be found on the RCGP website”. © GPC News 
N

ew BMA website 

A new improved BMA website has now been launched. 

“The new website is the beginning of a digital communications strategy focused on giving our members and stakeholders a more responsive and engaging online experience.

This will continue to evolve as we work on adding new content and functionality”. © GPC News 
V

alidium Counselling Services
This is a completely confidential service for all GPs in Greater Glasgow & Clyde, including sessional GPs on the GG&C Performer’s List.  Validium employ a group of experienced accredited counsellors  who can be contacted 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.  

To access this confidential service please telephone 0800 214 307.
P

ayment for Primary Medical Services to Local Authorities/Agencies under Collaborative Arrangements
Whilst the old collaborative arrangements no longer apply and practices are able to negotiate their own fees for carrying out this work, many practices remain happy to claim a Board fee as in the past.  The Board have also now included the following in their list of fees which will be paid on production of completed claim forms.

1. Requests from the UK Border Agency for details of pre-existing medical conditions and currently prescribed medication – GPs providing this information can claim £27.50 under the Board’s arrangements.  

2.  GPs providing a medical report to Social Work/Local Authority for welfare or financial guardianship can claim £120.  
Can we also remind practices that payment for requests from an independent health professional to carry out an assessment and to issue a certificate of incapacity under the AWIA part 5 is not payable as a collaborative fee as GPs can claim £105.56 under paragraph 15 of the Statement of Financial Entitlements for completing this certificate. 
P

atients’ Rights Act Scotland – What it means for you.
· GPs as independent contractors must publicise their complaints processes. They should have copies of Making a Complaint about the NHS available in surgeries, and encourage patients to use the Better Together website (to share their experiences).

· Practices will be obliged to report to the Health Board on a quarterly basis the numbers of complaints received, the themes of the complaints, whether the response period complied with the required 20 working days, and to summarise what action was taken to ameliorate the service.   A reporting template is currently being developed for this purpose.
· Practices must report the number of complaints where alternative dispute resolution was used.

· Practices must encourage patients to give feedback on their experience of using the practice’s service.

· Staff must know how to direct patients who wish to take a complaint further than in-house to the appropriate agency (e.g., Ombudsman, the new PASS (Patient Advice and Support Service)).

· Staff in GPs’ surgeries may need further training (in addition to their present level of training) to deal with anticipated increases in complaints. This may have cost implications.

· Practice staff will need to ensure their knowledge of equality and diversity issues are up-to-date, including discrimination issues

· Practice staff need to be informed of the new Patient Rights (Scotland) Act and the implications for them.

C

rematorium Medical Referees 
The cremation form does not currently require the doctor’s GMC number but new legislation which is due to be introduced in 2013 will replace cremation forms with a new Medical Certificate of Cause of Death forms which does.

Crematorium Medical Referees have to ensure that all those signing Form C (the "Second Part" of the Cremation Form) are registered as required by the legislation. To do this the full name and GMC registration number are required since there is often more than one person with the same name on the register.  When the GMC number is not available doctors will increasingly be contacted by phone to get that information (an inconvenience for all).
It has been suggested that getting GPs into the habit of using their GMC number would be helpful both to existing medical referees and also to GPs who will have to use it in due course. With this in mind, we hope you can start to add your GMC number to the Form C of cremation application forms.
A

 Personal Message to GPs in GG&C
After 14 years as Medical Secretary of Glasgow LMC I am sorry to be standing down but pleased to take on the new challenge of being Chair of the Scottish General Practitioners Committee of the BMA. I have always been grateful to the GPs and practice staff who have supported me and would like to take this chance to thank you all. I have to give special thanks to “Mary at the LMC” ,Iain and Elaine -the LMC staff who will be well known to you all. I hope that I will continue to have your support as Chair of SGPC.
Dr Alan McDevitt
and finally…
Spell Checker

I halve a spelling checker, 
It came with my pea see. 
It plainly marks four my revue 
Mistakes I dew knot sea.

Eye strike a key and type a word 
And weight four it two say 
Weather eye am wrong oar write 
It shows me strait aweigh.

As soon as a mist ache is maid 
It nose bee fore two long 
And eye can put the era rite 
Its rarely ever wrong.

I've scent this massage threw it, 
And I'm shore your pleased too no 
Its letter prefect in every weigh; 
My checker tolled me sew.

Have a great summer,
From all the team at

Glasgow LMC

Alan McDevitt,

John Ip

        Douglas Colville

Mary Fingland

Ian Mackie
and 
Elaine McLaren
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